
 St. Joseph Parish  

6180 E. Willow Street Long Beach, CA 90815   

 T: (562) 594-4657  F: (562) 431-7424   

Office Hours: Monday-Friday 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. (Closed Noon - 1:00 for lunch) 

stjosephlb.org  

https://stjosephlb.org


Letter From Our Pastor 

Dear Parish Family: 

 

Welcome to this weekend’s Solemnity of the Holy Trinity! The Holy Trinity reminds us 

that God is love, an inner, divine love. Before the material universe came into 

existence, God existed as Father, Son and Spirit. God always existed as love, and now 

we love God, God loves us, and God commands us to love each other. To encounter a 

love greater than us is to embrace the Trinity. 

 

We are all aware of the protests and violence sweeping through the heart of 

downtown Los Angeles. This past Wednesday, our 8:00 AM Mass was for the 

Preservation of Peace and Justice. Archbishop Gomez has called for restraint and calm 

following the ICE immigration sweeps and in a well-publicized statement, the 

Archbishop stated, “We all agree that we don’t want undocumented immigrants who 

are known terrorists or violent criminals in our communities. But there is no need for 

the government to carry out enforcement actions in a way that provokes fear and 

anxiety among ordinary, hard-working immigrants, and their families.” The Archbishop 

is urging Congress, “To get serious about fixing our broken immigration system that 

leads so many to seek to cross our borders illegally.” Let us pray to Our Lady, Queen of 

Peace to calm the fears of our loving immigrant families and restore peace to the City 

of Angels. 

 

Once again, the Knights of Columbus will have a fireworks stand in the city of 

Lakewood. The net profit will support scholarships for Catholic students to attend 

Catholic high schools.  See the ad when you scroll down this bulletin. 

 

This Thursday, June 19, I will celebrate my 43
rd
 anniversary as a Priest. On Friday, June 

20
th
 I’ll celebrate my 70

th
 year of life! I recently discovered that I share something in 

common with our new Pope Leo XIV! We were both ordained Priests on the same day 

– June 19, 1982! We were miles apart as Pope Leo was ordained a Priest at the 

Augustinian College of Saint Monica in Rome and I was ordained at Saint Vibiana’s 

Cathedral in downtown Los Angeles. Milestones are occasions to give thanks to God 

and I’m grateful for all the blessings in my life, including you and this beautiful family 

of St. Joseph. Thanks for your prayers! 

 

This weekend, our nation celebrates Father’s Day and Happy Father’s Day to all our 

dads here at Saint Joseph’s. May our fathers be wise teachers in the ways of faith! 

 

Cont... 
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Letter From Our Pastor Continued... 

For the next two weeks, from June 16
th
 until June 30

th
, the roll and pedestrian gates 

from the parking lot into the courtyard will be closed and no cars or foot traffic will be 

allowed through the gate or the Marian Garden. A new gate and removal of the old 

asphalt and new paving will take place. For the next two weeks, all visitors and those 

attending meetings in the Parish Life Center will have to enter through the PLC’s main 

door on Willow St. Also, in compliance with city guidelines, a new path of travel in 

accord with the American Disabilities Act will be created from Willow Street along the 

driveway and all the way to the new Saint Joseph Center. We will lose 3 feet of 

landscaping along the side of the church. However, there will be a new curbed 

walkway and we must maintain a 26-foot-wide driveway for emergency vehicles. The 

side door of the church will only be open on Monday June 16 and for the other days, 

please enter through the steps on Willow St. and the front doors of the church. For the 

8:30 AM Mass on Sunday, June 22, you can walk through the church and enter the 

inside courtyard and walk to the field. Thanks for your patience during this time of 

construction. 

 

This week’s construction photos show the installation of the beautiful new pavers that 

are being installed as part of the architectural landscape in front of the new Saint 

Joseph Center.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I’m praying for you and thank you for praying for me, 

Msgr. Kevin 
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You're Invited to the 
Welcome Christ Renews His Parish Retreat Weekend 

 

Take a step closer to Christ. This powerful, Spirit-filled weekend  
retreat is an opportunity to encounter God's love in a deeper way,  
reflect on your faith, and grow in fellowship with other parishioners. 
 

Whether you’re seeking to strengthen your relationship with Jesus,  
reconnect with the sacraments, improve your prayer life, or simply 
take time away from the busyness of daily life, this retreat is for you. 
Wherever you are on your spiritual journey, Christ is calling you. 
 

Come experience the beauty of Catholic community, prayer, the  
sacraments, and renewal. 
 

You are welcome. You are wanted. You belong. 
 

Fall Registration is OPEN 
 

Women’s Weekend 
September 20th & 21st 2025 

 

Men’s Weekend 
September 27th & 28th 2025 

 

For more information or to sign up for the retreat 
please visit the parish website 

https://stjosephlb.org/welcome-Christ-renews/ 

https://stjosephlb.org/welcome-Christ-renews/


“Everything comes to us as a gift and so we may 

never take anything for granted, but only as 

granted.”  - Fr. Ronald Rolheiser 

 

June 10 6:30 PM: Committee Meeting: Join us 

in the Parish Life Center. We will decide what 

activities to facilitate and organizations to 

support in our program year beginning July 1.  

June 21-22 Homeless Kit Drive: Provide daily 

necessities to the marginalized experiencing 

homelessness. Shopping lists will be available 

June 14. 

Opportunities: Can you deliver Mass donations 

to Catholic Charities? Furniture donations to 

families in need? Liaison with the City of LB 

Multi-Services Center?   For many fulfilling ways 

to serve, big and small, call Tim Clark,  

(562) 431-4385. 

Body safety information for young children 

Children should know the difference between “okay” and 

“not okay” or “good” and “bad” touches – touches that 

are welcome and comforting, and those that are intrusive, 

unwanted, painful, or uncomfortable. Children should 

know that they have the right to say “no” to being 

touched, even to adults, and that no children or adults 

should touch their private parts unless in very specific 

circumstances, and for a healthy purpose. This is where it 

can be helpful to discuss “safe adults,” like doctors, who 

check our bodies to help keep us healthy, and only in the 

presence of a parent or trusted adult. For more 

information on safety rules for very young children, read 

the VIRTUS
®
 article “Sharing Developmental, Age-

Appropriate Information with Children” at lacatholics.org/

did-you-know/. 

 

Did You Know? 
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Our next get together will be at the  

El Dorado Restaurant on  

Monday, July 14th at 9:30 am.   

Please join us for a nice time catching up with old 

friends and meeting new friends.  When you 

arrive, tell the server that you are with St. Joseph 

and he/she will direct you to the area we are 

gathering in.  Everyone will order and pay for his/

her own breakfast.  We look forward to seeing you 

there.  For future reference, we meet there on the 

2nd Monday of every month, at the same time. 

Looking forward to seeing you! 

 

Senior Group 

Grief support 13 week sessions from 

June 3rd — August 26th 

Meetings are held on 

Tuesdays 9:30 -11:30 a.m. each week  

You can start on any week.  

For more information Contact May Pace,  

Bereavement Minister, maypace@gmail.com 

Or 562/833-6370 

St. Joseph Grief Support  

Women’s Retreat 

 

Ladies of the parish! Please join your sisters 

in Christ for a refreshing and peaceful 

weekend with the Carmelite sisters at Sacred 

Heart Retreat House. Our parish weekend is 

September 12-14, 2025.  

Registration is open now. To register go to 

sacredheartretreathouse.com/retreats.  

If you have any questions or need help 

registering please contact Marie Newton by 

phone at 562-209-1298. 

This is a wonderful time of spiritual renewal. 

Don’t delay as the weekend fills up quickly. 

June 15, 2025                          Page  14 

Happy Father’s Day!  

mailto:maypace@gmail.com
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fsacredheartretreathouse.com%2Fretreats&data=05%7C02%7Cbulletin%40stjosephlb.org%7C1a50680cc7764b33bf7908dda9231538%7C05291a6d75a4403a95f45983e5f8e040%7C0%7C0%7C638852690342608887%7CUnknown%7CTWF


Saturday Vigil 

5:00 p.m.  

 

Sunday 

Mass on the Grass 

Outdoors 

8:30 a.m.  

 

Indoor Mass 

10:30 a.m. 

 

12:30 p.m. 

 

Daily Mass (M-W)  

8:00 a.m.  

PASTOR: MSGR. KEVIN KOSTELNIK 

stjoseph@stjosephlb.org 

Deacon Shane Cuda                                               sfcuda@yahoo.com 

Deacon Tom Halliwell                                       dcntom@stjosephlb.org  

Sr. Eva  (Director of Adult Faith Formation)          sreva@stjosephlb.org 
 

Office Manager           Brenda Pineda           (562) 594-4657 

Office Assistant                       Joyce Castaneda        (562) 594-4657 

Pastoral Council           Shelley Padilla            (562) 594-4657 

Finance Council           George Zuluaga         Zuluaga@aol.com 

Safeguard The Children           Parish Office              (562) 594-4657 

Parish Bulletin Editor           Brenda Pineda           bulletin@stjosephlb.org 

Website Coordinator              Mike Santy                mike@stjosephlb.org 

 

St. Joseph School: Margaret Alvarez, Principal 

(562) 596-6115                sjknights.net         Fax: (562) 596-6725 

Assistant Principal:               Madison Alba               

Religious Education: Marc Leon, DRE   

(562) 598-0519                 marc@stjosephlb.org 
 

Children's Formation (1st-8th Grade)                         michelle@stjosephlb.org 

Administrative Assistant:                                Michelle Johnson 

High School Ministry & Confirmation:           Liz Moreno  

OCIA:                                       Sr. Eva                         sreva@stjosephlb.org  

 

Parish Ministries & Organizations 

Baptism Preparation               Brenda Pineda                 (562) 594-4657 

Director of Music                       Vivian Doughty               (562) 594-4657 

Eucharistic Ministry                    Tonet Risko                 riskotonet@yahoo.com  

Lectors        Steve Koppenheffer   lectorsstjosephlb@gmail.com 

Meditation             Frank Mckown                  (310) 633-1744 

Esther Ministry        Virginia Young          estherministry1@gmail.com 

Hospitality Ministry               Deborah Rollinger           (562) 594-4657 

Movement For A Better World   Tim Clark                       (562) 431-4385 

Senior Group                   Marilyn North           (562) 519-0154  

Knights Of Columbus                 Marty Vezzetti                (702) 401-5247 

Engaged Encounter                 Paciano & Molly Diaz      Ktmr@Sbcglobal.Net  

Natural Family Planning            Greg & Beth Gath            (562) 377-5877 

Precious Life Shelter              Cynthia San Jose          csanjoselaw@aol.com  

Boy Scouts               Jeff Baer                         (562) 537-6722 

  Sacristans               Joe Dang                        (562) 493-2198 

 Homebound Ministry                Patty Brunter               pjbstampin@aol.com 

 Bereavement Ministry              May Pace                        (562) 833-6370 

 Cursillo              Tom & Marie Newton    tjn8343@gmail.com 

 Parish Fair                                Pete Wroblicky             sjspringfair@gmail.com 

 Environment                            Jessica Gil                      bpax.g4@gmail.com 

 Family Altar Servers        Monica Wissuchek    stjfamilyaltarservers@gmail.com 

 Welcome Christ Renews His Parish    Diane Ohde       stjlbwelcome@gmail.com 

Our Parish_________________________ 

Mass Schedule 

Reconciliation 

Saturdays 

3:45-4:30 p.m. 

Inside Church  

Adoration 

First Fridays 

8:00-9:00 a.m. 
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